Colonel Thomas D. Drake, War Department, War Department General Staff, Organization and Training Division G-3, Washington, D. C.

Dear Colonel Drake:

Your letter of January 10, which has been received during Mr. Carter's absence from the State, is being forwarded to him today, inasmuch as I am sure he will be very interested in having your letter and most appreciative of your keeping him posted on this matter which the most important thing in his life.

Mrs. Carter advised me by telephone this morning that she had received a card dated December 7 from Amon, which is the first since October 10 that we have had although there are others who have had mail out of this camp as late as December 14.

With best wishes, I am

Yours very truly,

Secy. to A. G. Carter.